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Colville Tribes Enforces Public Health Rules  
 

NESPELEM, WA – The Colville Tribes notifies all residents or 
visitors within the Colville Reservation that public safety laws will be 
strictly enforced during the current spike in COVID-19 cases. The Tribal 
Health Department is issuing specific orders to infected or exposed people 
which are intended to control the spread of the disease. These orders may be 
for an individual to quarantine or isolate and avoid all contact with others. 
Any violation of a Tribal Health order is a criminal Class A violation of the 
Colville Tribal Criminal Code punishable by up to 360 days of jail or a 
$5,000 fine.  

 
All of the general public health restrictions in place since the 

beginning of the pandemic also continue to be strictly enforced and will 
remain in place until further notice. These rules include that the Reservation 
is closed to all non-essential traffic and visitors, residents of the Reservation 
are ordered to stay at home unless travel is essential, public gatherings or 
camping in groups of ten or more people is prohibited, all outdoor 
recreational activities are permitted only for tribal members and their 
immediate families who are residents of the Reservation, and all non-
essential business activity on the Reservation is prohibited. Civil citations 
can range from a warning to a $1,000 fine, or a $2,000 fine for a second 
offense within 5 years. 

 
The curfew imposed in the Inchelium District between the hours of 

9:00 p.m. through 6:00 a.m. due to the extreme spike of cases also remains 
active. During the curfew, all residents and visitors within Inchelium must 
remain indoors unless travel is absolutely essential.  

 
All known or suspected violations of quarantine and isolation orders 

or of public health orders may be reported to the Colville Tribal Police. 
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Reports may be submitted at the Tribal Police dispatch number, 1-(800)-
551-5800, at any time of day or night. 
 

The Vice Chairman of the Colville Tribes, Joel Boyd, said, “We are in 
the most serious period yet of the pandemic. The health orders are all based 
on medical advice and intended to protect the lives and health of everyone in 
our community. The Tribes will not allow anyone to break the law and put 
others at risk.”  
 
 

### 
 
About the Colville Tribes: 
 
Today, more than 9,473 descendants of 12 aboriginal tribes of Indians are enrolled in the 
Confederated Tribes of the Colville.  The twelve tribes which compose the Confederated 
Tribes of the Colville Reservation include:  ščəlá̕mxəxʷ (deep water) or Chelan; 
walw̕áma (Wallowa people) or Chief Joseph Band of Nez Perce; sx̌ʷyʔiɬp (sharp pointed 
trees) or Colville; šnt̕iyátkʷəxʷ (grass in the water) or Entiat; snʕáyckst (speckled fish) or 
Lakes; mətxʷu (blunt hills around a valley) or Methow; škwáxčənəxʷ (people living on 
the bank) or Moses-Columbia; nspilm (prairie) or Nespelem; uknaqin (seeing over the 
top) or Okanogan; palúšpam (people from Palouse) or Palus; sənpʕʷilx (grey mist as far 
as one can see) or San Poil, and šnp̓əšqʷáw̓səxʷ (people in between) or Wenatchi.   


